THE COMMON AT SINNOTT FARM

EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING

MINUTES
DATE:
Wednesday, February 24, 2010
PLACE:  
Ann Hanks, 36 Arrowwood Lane

PRESENT:  Marie MacDonald, Bobby Woods, Jeff Olmstead, Patrick DeLorenzo & Ann Hanks

Call to Order:  Marie MacDonald opened the meeting at 7:00 PM.


In addition to the Board a number of homeowners from Quail Run, Spice Bush, Spring Hill and Arrowwood Lane:  Laurie Price, Audrey Baker, Lenny & Mona Chan, Laurel & Walter Mills, Thriaya Wagner, Robert & Sharon Brouillet, John Szandrocha, Mark Ashenfelter, Dick & Fran Grosskopf, Leslie Woods, & Syed Hussain were in attendance.


The minutes of the last board meeting were presented by Ann Hanks. The motion was made by Marie to accept minutes and seconded by Bobby.  Minutes approved and could now be posted on website.


In view of the number of homeowners present the Agenda was changed and it was decided to discuss New Business.  Each homeowner was asked to state their name, address and the reason for their attendance at the Board Meeting.  The homeowners individually expressed their concern regarding not only the assessment of the property values, but most importantly the designation of Sinnott Farms as condos vs. single family homes.  As members of the Association they felt this was a matter in which the Board should get involved and something that the Association Attorney should look into and represent the Association as a whole.   It was agreed that the Board would take up the matter with our Attorney and Jeff Olmstead would make the initial contact.  It was suggested that if our present Attorney was not familiar with real estate law that another attorney would be retained.  It was suggested that we contact John Downey or Alan Silver.   Bobby also suggested Attorney Tom Jurkiewicz.


Patrick DeLorenzo , Asst. Secretary, who also sits on the Board of Appeals, presented an overview of the appeals  process.  He stated that the Board of Appeals is independent from the Assessor’s Office and not every appeal will reach the Board.   He noted that your assessed value of your home is 70% of your market value.  He stressed the importance of each individual homeowner filing their written appeal before or by the March 20th deadline and if you are granted a hearing you would present your documentation at that time.  The Board of Appeals will either confirm the original assessment or set new values.  If your appeal is denied, you can then elect to take it to the Superior Court.  He also stated that a homeowner has the right to appeal their assessment every year.


Homeowners will be notified via the website regarding information and progress by the Board on this matter.  Bobby Woods would also post the Application for Assessment Appeals on the website for homeowners to download.


At 8:50 PM, the homeowners were invited to stay for the rest of the Board Meeting, but elected to leave.  Marie then called upon Jeff to give the Treasurer’s Report.  The Treasurer’s Report was approved as presented.  


Marie had asked in a previous email that Jeff present the delinquent accounts by name and address show amounts.  Bobby had spoken to the account of Arrowwood Lane and had indicated that the homeowner would contact Jeff and set up some type of payment plan.  This had not been done.


Ann reported what she had found out regarding the vacant property on Quail Run to Jeff via email and he indicated that he had had contact with the realtor and the attorney and the property was under contract for sale.  The attorney had requested a statement of past dues which Jeff sent. He also explained what would be required by them for the association before the sale could be completed.


It was decided that the two accounts over $1,000 (one on Spring Hill & one on Quail Run) would be turned over for collection.  It was discussed that maybe any account over $1,000 should automatically be sent to collection, however, it was decided each would be considered on an individual basis and discussed at Board Meetings.


Marie felt that perhaps it would be in our best interest to have more than one collection agency or consider finding a new one as Jeff reported we weren’t getting much results, although they take no fee until something is collected.  It was noted that the Town of Simsbury has a high rate of collection and Patrick agreed to contact them to see who they were using.

Covenant Committee
Patrick received a request from a homeowner to repave their driveway.  After much discussion it was decided that this is not an issue for the Covenant Committee, but a matter of property maintenance.  Patrick would notify the homeowner.

Trees/Streets/Sewers
Patrick reported that an evergreen tree on Deerfield behind 81 Arrowwood needs to be removed.  Patrick will contact Bartlett.  Bobby suggested maybe something could be worked out with Green Machine for a replacement tree as they originally planted the trees.  Marie thought a small tree to save some money would work.  Patrick will follow up in the Spring.

Irrigation & Property Maintenance
Bobby had nothing to report.

Russo
Mark assured Marie that the erratic and unsafe driver would not be used at Sinnott Fam.

The mail box at 9 Timothy Lane was reinstalled by Russo.

Marie received a complaint by homeowners at 33 Quail Run that Russo had done damage to their driveway.  Marie and Patrick inspected the damage.  After a conversation with Mark, he felt Russo was not totally responsible, however, Russo agreed to repair that driveway along with any other asphalt work that needs to be done in the spring.

Website 
Bobby is to post the form for Board of Assessment Appeals on the Website.

Old Business

Marie & Patrick will attend the CAI-CT Annual Conference on March 13.  It was agreed that they will be reimbursed for reasonable expenses.  They will attend different sessions in order to gain the most from the Conference and report at the next Board Meeting.

March Insertion Notice Topics 
The two topics suggested for the March Insertion (2nd Quarter) were response from the Attorney on condos vs. single family homes and the dues collection policy.  One more topic is needed.

The Knoll 
It was decided that a special board meeting would be held to discuss The Knoll.  No date was set. Because of the late hour, Board position responsibilities will be discussed at the next board meeting.  Next Board Meeting:  Bobby Woods, 22 Arrowwood Lane at 7:00 PM on Thursday, March 25th.

Meeting adjourned at 9:59 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Ann M. Hanks, Secretary

The Common At Sinnott Farm

